
From: Michael Robson [mailto:mrobson@asu.asn.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 5 June 2019 12:57 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J; Madeleine Tiedeman; Natalie Dabarera 'Ruchi Bhatt'; Leigh Svendsen; Nicola Shaw; Michael 

Pegg; Rachel Liebhaber; kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; Toby Halls; 'sofia.bahas@afei.org.au'; Lisa Doust; 'Stephen 
Bull'; paul.musso@nds.org.au; 'thalls@ja.com.au'; 'rachell@hsu.net.au'; 'peggms24@gmail.com' 

Cc: AMOD; Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au 

Subject: RE: AM2018/26 Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award 2010 – Request for 
extension of time 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
We refer to the email below. The ASU also objects to AFEI’s request for an extension. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Michael Robson 
National Industrial Officer 
Australian Services Union - National Office 
 
Level 8, 321 Pitt Street  
Sydney, NSW 2000  
Tel  (02) 9265 8231 
Fax  (02) 9283 9270 
Direct E-mail  mrobson@asu.asn.au  
www.asu.asn.au 

 
From: Michael Robson  

Sent: Tuesday, 4 June 2019 3:38 PM 
To: 'Chambers - Ross J'; Madeleine Tiedeman; Natalie Dabarera 'Ruchi Bhatt'; Leigh Svendsen; Nicola Shaw; Michael 

Pegg; Rachel Liebhaber; kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; Toby Halls; 'sofia.bahas@afei.org.au'; Lisa Doust; 'Stephen 
Bull'; paul.musso@nds.org.au; 'thalls@ja.com.au'; 'rachell@hsu.net.au'; 'peggms24@gmail.com' 

Cc: AMOD; Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au 

Subject: RE: AM2018/26 Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award 2010 – Request for 
extension of time 

 
Dear Associate 
 
AM2018/26 Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award 2010  
 
We refer to the matter above and the correspondence from Australian Industry Group (‘AIG’) requesting an 
extension for filing submissions. The Australian Services Union (‘ASU’) opposes AIG’s request for an extension.   
AIG is seeking to file evidence and submissions in reply to a number of union claims (listed at Attachment C of the 
Directions issued on 13 May 2019) on 26 July 2019. The only ASU claim listed in Attachment C is our proposed 
variation to the broken shift clause. The ASU filed evidence and submissions in support of our claim on 18 February 
2019. By 28 June 2019, AIG will have had more than four months to prepare its reply to our submissions.  The unions 
are already at a disadvantage due to the significantly shorter period of time we have been granted to reply to 
employer reply material, which would be only be exacerbated by granting AIG an additional 4 weeks. This 
disadvantage could not be alleviated without vacating the hearing dates in October, which the ASU would also 
oppose. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Michael Robson 
National Industrial Officer 
Australian Services Union - National Office 
 
Level 8, 321 Pitt Street  
Sydney, NSW 2000  
Tel  (02) 9265 8231 
Fax  (02) 9283 9270 
Direct E-mail  mrobson@asu.asn.au  
www.asu.asn.au 
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